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“Entertained Angels Unawares”
By Derek White

As we prepare for the advent season, I find it appropriate to share a bit about my 

story and how it has intertwined with Rotary over the years. If you attended the 

recent Mayor’s Prayer Breakfast, you may have heard some of this, but Mr. Hatcher 

has asked that I try to capture some of the essence of my testimony to share with 

our club, particularly given the season that we enter into.  I will start by saying that 

serving has always been in my soul, like many other Rotarians.  This has led to my 

decisions to follow a career path with the YMCA as well as the desire to get involved 

with our local Rotary club here in Easton.  I attribute all of this to my solid 

foundation in my faith and my walk with Jesus.  As we near Christmas, the key 

part of my testimony that I wish to share relates to Hebrews 13:2, “Do not neglect to 

show hospitality to strangers, for thereby some have entertained angels unawares.”  

As many of you know, the YMCA experienced a massive tragedy in June of 2019 

that rocked our community and my place of business. There is a long story to share 

of how this experience impacted my own personal walk but the important piece I 

wish to share for this message is how the actions of another, someone that I did not 

know, had an impact on my own faith at that particular moment and has had a 

lasting impression on me as well.  As you can imagine, following the events of June 

2019, I was on high alert.  I was feeling the range of emotions from anger, guilt, and 

confusion in my faith, among many other things.  At that specific time, I was 

determined to ensure that absolutely no one would ever enter our YMCA doors 

again unless they were a member of our facility or participating in programs that we 

ran, and I would need to know every one of them first. With a YMCA that serves 1 in 

3 adults and 2 in 3 youth in Talbot County, this was a tall order.  However, during 

this range of emotions, God intervened and placed someone in my path that would 

help remind me of who I was and what we were as an organization.

Continued next page 

Winter 2021 – Derek & his family



In mid-June 2019, I was serving as manager on duty at the Y and received a call 

from the desk that a strange man had asked to enter the Y to take a shower. 

We recently had to deal with a member with some inappropriate tattoos as well 

which also plays into this story. Our YMCA serves the homeless community with 

showers if needed as long as the proper documentation is provided so we know 

who they are. Given the circumstances of what we had just experienced, they 

asked me to investigate this person a bit more. I entered the locker room, and this 

gentleman was big, and covered head to toe in tattoos. I decided to wait until he 

was done showering and then talk with him outside of the YMCA to understand 

more about his tattoos. As I was walking, I was trying to determine what I would 

say, “Sir, can I ask you about your tattoos” or “Sir, can I verify that your tattoos 

are appropriate”. None of these sounded right and would only make things worse.  

As I was processing, he rounded the corner and approached me at the front 

entrance of the Y. God took over in this moment, and I simply said, “Hey there, my 

name is Derek, what’s your name?” He shared what his name was, and we spent 

several minutes talking about his circumstances, how and why he was homeless, 

the poor decisions he had made, and how he was trying to turn his life around. He 

mentioned that he was living out of a tent but had just found work with a 

construction crew. However, the night before, a big storm came through and blew 

his tent away with his cell phone, so he had no way to contact anyone, including 

his new employer. He was very dejected, but I did my best to offer help, letting him 

know where he could apply for jobs, getting him contact information for several 

homeless shelters, and offering to provide him a ride wherever he needed.  He 

declined all and turned to leave. At that moment I remembered who I served, Jesus 

Christ, and who we were as an organization. I called his name, and as he turned, 

he was crying, and we both embraced in a hug, both crying at that point.  Now, I 

want to be clear that the man I met on the front steps of the YMCA did more for me 

in that moment than I ever did for him. I never saw him again. I consider it to be 

an interaction with an angel because in that moment, he was able to restore the 

hope in me that I had been searching for since the early June incident at the 

YMCA. He also reminded me that we are an organization that serves ALL and never 

turns anyone away. It’s hard to imagine that through tragedy my faith has grown, 

but it is stronger now than ever, and this is one of the reasons why. 

As we enter the advent season, I simply encourage each fellow Rotarian to live out 

a Hebrews 13:2 mentality. Show hospitality whenever possible, and when you ask 

someone “how are you doing?”, actually mean it and be prepared to respond 

accordingly. How often do we simply ask out of habit, not an actual desire to 

know? I am thankful for my Lord and Savior Jesus Christ, and it’s truly a pleasure 

to serve alongside each and every one of you.

And the angel said unto them, Fear not: for, behold, I bring you good tidings of great joy, which shall be to all people. For
unto you is born this day in the city of David a Saviour, which is Christ the Lord. Luke 2:10-11



FROM THE CREEK
with President Reza

Thanksgiving is behind us, and we are looking forward to the celebration of Christmas and Hanukkah--and 
another season of reason to express our gratitude for serving our community. This year, with COVID vaccination 
and other health measures in place, we have more opportunities to participate in volunteering and to visit with 
our family and friends.

Our club is very busy with the Drop for Scotty Community Food Drive and Operation Christmas Spirit in honor 
of Lord Sheldon Scott. Connie Loveland and Lonnie Green respectively are leading these programs. I encourage 
participation and contribution of all Rotarians to these critically important initiatives.

On December 2nd, we will be meeting at the YMCA to celebrate our Flags for Heroes award recipients. Jackie 
Wilson and Matt Albers led a record year of this important program.

On December 13th, we will get together at Scossa for the club’s holiday reception, an evening of fellowship, and 
the presentation of J. Howard Anthony Memorial Community Service Award.

2021 was another year of many challenges and opportunities. We continued our hybrid meetings to encourage 
fellow Rotarians’ participation in our weekly meetings at their convenience and preference. Our club became 100 
years old on September 1st, and we celebrated the Centennial anniversary on September 16th. 

Flags for Heroes became 10 years old in May, and we celebrated the Flags for Heroes Centennial Flag Court at 
Idlewild Park. This is a glorious site for many generations to remember our contributions and service to our 
community. 

District Governor Hugh Dawkins’ District Day of Service resulted in the packaging of over 50,000 meals for our 
community. 

Our change of officers event was held in person on June 23rd at The Milestone.

Our last meeting of the year will be held on December 9, 2021. However, our service to our community will 
continue during the holidays without any break.

Happy Hanukkah & Merry Christmas!

Wishing you a very happy holiday season with all the blessings for a very safe, healthy and enjoyable celebration 
with your friends and your family!

Reza



I asked God for strength, that I might achieve.

I was made weak, that I might learn humbly to obey.

I asked for health, that I might do great things.

I was given infirmity, that I might do better things.

I asked for riches, that I might be happy.

I was given poverty, that I might be wise.

I asked for power, that I might have the praise of men.

I was given weakness, that I might feel the need of God.

I asked for all things, that I might enjoy life.

I was given life, that I might enjoy all things.

I got nothing I asked for – but everything I had hoped for.

Almost despite myself, my unspoken prayers were answered.

I am among men, most richly blessed.

May 7, 1959 - Roy Campanella Night - Los Angeles Memorial Coliseum. 
(The Dodgers’ Walter Alston is holding Roy Campanella’s wheelchair)   

Roy Campanella (#39) was a baseball legend and one of the greatest baseball players of all time. He was a 
catcher for the Brooklyn Dodgers and won the National League MVP award three times. He’s a member of the 
Baseball Hall of Fame. In January of 1958, he was permanently paralyzed from the shoulders down in an 
automobile accident that might have killed him. He was so loved as a player and as a man that when the 
Dodgers moved to Los Angeles– a place Roy never played– they held Roy Campanella Night on May 7, 1959, at 
Los Angeles Memorial Coliseum. It set an all-time MLB attendance record of over 93,000. As part of the 
ceremony that night, the lights were turned off, and fans lit matches in honor of #39. It was a heartwarming 
moment and was captured in the photo above. “I thank God that I’m living to be here,” Campanella told the 
crowd. “I thank each and every one of you from the bottom of my heart. It is something I’ll never forget. I want 
to thank the Yankees for playing this game and also my old Dodger teammates.” Especially at Christmas, it’s 
important to remember the gift of life and the struggles other face. This prayer that Roy Campanella wrote is a 
reminder to us all:

“Mostly Richly Blessed”

39



“Operation Christmas Spirit” Now a Project of Easton Rotary

This month, the Rotary Club of Easton formally adopted Lord Sheldon “Scotty” Scott’s “Operation 
Christmas Spirit.” For over 40 years through Operation Christmas Spirit, Scotty fed 1000 people 
Christmas dinner at the Easton Fire Hall and distributed even more toys to children so that they would 
have a meaningful Christmas Day. Sadly, he passed away suddenly and unexpectedly on January 3, 
2020, only days after his last Operation Christmas Spirit. Scotty was the driving force behind this 
incredible program, but his Spirit will live on in the heart of the community and of the Rotary Club of 
Easton. 

Meet the Easton Rotary team that will make sure that happens:

Lonnie Green – Chairman
Marvin Foster
Andre Gibson, Jr.
Sherye Nickerson

These are all recent Rotarians who share Scotty’s Spirit and who are determined to make a difference in 
their community. They all have “Spirit & Service” in their hearts and are genuinely GOOD people. At 
all times of year, but especially at Christmas, it’s more important than ever to keep Rotary’s motto of 
“Service above Self” foremost in our minds. There is no greater mission than lending a helping hand to 
someone who truly needs it, and that’s what Operation Christmas Spirit has done for over four decades 
and what it will continue to do under the Rotary Club of Easton and Lonnie Green’s leadership.

Stay tuned here for frequent updates and visit www.eastonrotary.org to see how you can help. Thank 
you & Merry Christmas!

Pictured are (l-r): Marvin Foster, Sherye Hathaway Nickerson, Andre Gibson, and Lonnie Green.







Who are they?
These are Easton Rotarians when they were younger. Can you guess who they 
are? There’s one Rotarian per picture. Good luck! Answers on the last page.

#1

#2



Shore Hawks
Shore Hawks Youth Sports and Mentoring is a youth travel football program founded in 2013. It is 
part of the American Youth Football League and is led by Easton Rotarian, Marvin Foster, a 
graduate of Easton High School and an expert in cybersecurity. As a thank you to Easton Rotary 
and to members of the club for their support of the Shore Hawks, Marvin, along with fellow Easton 
Rotarian, Lonnie Green, presented the club with this meaningful and beautiful framed Shore 
Hawks jersey with the number “100” in recognition of the Rotary Club of Easton’s Centennial and 
“Century of Service to Others.” Rarely do gifts of this significance come the club’s way, and we are 
deeply grateful. Thank you from the bottom of our hearts—it will be long remembered.

To find out more about the Shore Hawks, please visit http://www.shore-hawks.com/. 

Pictured are Marvin J Foster (left) and Lonnelle Green with the framed Shore Hawks jersey.

http://www.shore-hawks.com/


Another page from J. Carter Richardson’s 1937-1938 Easton Rotary notebook from the 
1937 Christmas meeting, and accompanying March 26, 1938, article from the 
Harrisburg, PA, The Evening News about the speaker from that meeting, Bishop 
Phillip Cook who died only a few months after coming to Easton.



The Christmas Eve 1937, front page of the Easton Star Democrat, only two days 
after the Rotary Club of Easton’s meeting described on the previous page



An important message from the December 24, 1937, issue of The Easton 
Star Democrat about the Constitution and Christmas

(Expand PDF to read)



Observations on events of 1937 from The Easton Star Democrat

(Expand PDF to read)





Well, well! If you didn’t guess already, the 
second mystery photo a few pages back is that 
of Jack Anthony. Your editor would not tell 
tales out of school, but it might just be that Mr. 
Anthony had a few too many when that photo 
was taken (his soon-to-be wife, Nancy is 
probably holding him up!)  It just so happens  
that December 1st is Jack’s 50th anniversary in 
the Rotary Club of Easton. We all know what a 
model Rotarian he is and how much he has 
accomplished in his life and how much he’s 
done for others, but did you know that he was 
a star athlete at Easton High School and 
standout on the Washington & Lee University 
football team? Well, he was, and this article says 
it all! Congratulations, Jack, and thank you! By 
yourself, you’ve served for one-half of the club’s 
history, and that is an amazing feat! And why 
not? After all, you’re a “grand boy!”

And – YES– this REALLY IS 
Jack Anthony!

Article from The Daily 
Times (Salisbury, MD) 

October 28, 1967



Christmas Babies

Jacques Baker – December 25, 1936

Tom Hill – December 25, 1942

Two of the most significant members that have ever served the Rotary Club of 

Easton share Christmas birthdays. This year Jacques Baker turns 85 and Tom Hill 

79. Together, they have been Easton Rotarians for 97 years– nearly as much 

service time as the club itself! To be born on Christmas is quite special– even 

though you sort of miss out on separate birthday presents! Jesus said there are 

two great commandments:

Thou shalt love the Lord thy God with all thy heart, and with all thy soul, and with 

all thy mind. This is the first and great commandment. And the second is like unto it, 

Thou shalt love thy neighbor as thyself. 

No two men more ably have set examples of living by those commandments. Happy 

Birthday, Jacques & Tom! You are mentors to us all.



Chanukah I think most dear

Of the feasts of all the year.

I could sit and watch all night

Every twinkling baby light.

Father lights the first one—green;

Hope it always seems to mean;

Hope and Strength to glow anew

In the heart of every Jew.

Jacob lights the blue for Truth.

Pink for Love is lit by Ruth.

Then the white one falls to me,

White that shines for Purity.

How the story of those days

Fills my wondering heart with praise!

And in every flame one sees

The heroic Maccabees.

Fourth-century depiction of a Menorah in Rehov in northern Israel

“Chanukah Dreams” by Judith Ish-Kishor





December
Birthdays

December THE ROTARY CLUB of Easton, MD
P.O. Box 1444, Easton, MD  21601
District No 7630  - Chartered 1921

Meets Thursday at 12:15 P.M.
Scossa Restaurant

8 N. Washington Street, Easton, MD
2021-2022 Cub Officers

President …….……...………….…………… Reza Jafari
President-Elect ……………..……..…… Kelly Griffith
President-Elect Nominee ………..… Derek White
Immediate Past President……………….John Flohr
Secretary …………….…………..…… George Hatcher
Assistant Secretary ………….……...… Mike Jacobs
Treasurer ………………....….… Andrew Walsworth

Directors
Club Service ………………….…….…. Megan Miller
Personnel Service …………………… Terri Charest
Community Service ………….……. Lonnie Green
International Service ……….…….. Patti Campen
Vocational Service ……………….... Casey Baynard
Youth & Community Fund ……...Steve Shearer

01 Bill Skelton/Megan Miller/Mia Cranford

03 Buck Duncan/David Reel
06 Jed Anthony/David Anthony
08 Lonnie Green/Andrew Walsworth
10 Curry Wilford/Marc Alderfer
13 Steve Shearer/Anne Farwell
15 Connie Loveland/Bob Grill
17 Sherye Nickerson/Richie Wheatley
20 David Lee/Brad Watts
22 Megan Cook/Marvin Foster
24 Closed
27 John Flohr/Abby Graves/Fran Jenkins
29 David Fike/Albert Pritchett
31 Mike Kopen/Barc Upchurch

December Meetings

02 – Flags for Heroes 
Meeting at YMCA

09 – Lynn Thomas & Don 
Weber Town of Easton

13 – Christmas Party 6:00
PM Monday at Scossa

23 & 30 – No Meetings

December
Anniversaries

50 Years - Jack Anthony - 12/01/1971

Invocation Leaders

Spark Editor
George A. Hatcher, Jr.

02 – Jackie Wilson
09 – Jonathan West
13 – None – Christmas Party

23 & 30 – No Meetings 

Each issue of The Spark is 
in honor of Past-President 
Richie Wheatley for his 
vision as President and for 
resuming this significant 
publication when it seemed 
as if it were lost forever.

Photo Quiz Answers

#1 - Casey Baynard
#2 - Jack Anthony

44 - Jacques Baker - 12/01/1977
39 - Brad Watts - 12/01/1982
32 - Susan Coulston - 12/01/1989
9 - Rosemary Fasolo - 12/12/2012
2 – Bill Skelton – 12/12/2019
1 - Brenda Forbes Butler - 12/10/2020
1 - Josh Clow - 12/10/2020
1 - Mia Cranford - 12/10/20
1 - Scott Kane - 12/22/2020
1 - David Reel - 12/17/2020
1 – Joan Wetmore – 12/17/2020

08 Liz Connelly
08 John Hurt
10 Charlie Fitzgerald
11 Noel Bourdin
13 Kendrick Daly
13 Jackie Wilson
22 Susan Schauer John
23 Derek White
25 Jacques Baker
25 Tom Hill
29 Dina Daly
30 Joan Wetmore


